

MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, MAY 31, 2017

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT TO MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES May 31, 2017

FUNDRAISING

1. Total Funds Received in April 2017: To be reported at the meeting.

Grants: Recently awarded grants include: Chapman Foundation (\$15,000) in support of the TRiO Upward Bound program and Chevron (\$15,000) to purchase equipment for MPC's growing Mechatronics program. Proposals currently under development: Dunspaugh-Dalton Foundation, Bank of America, National Science Foundation (NSF).

Pending proposals: Title V Hispanic Serving Institutions Grant, a cooperative grant with CSUMB, requesting \$3.75 million over five years to strengthen connections between our institutions and increase transfer and degree completion rates. Also, two proposals to the Pebble Beach Company Foundation (one for the Evans College Incentive Program and the other for the CDC Outdoor Learning Classroom).

2. IMPOWER Luncheon

The MPC Foundation was recently selected to be the featured non-profit organization for the Salinas Valley Chamber of Commerce's IMPOWER luncheon. The keynote speaker was MPC faculty member, Dr. Sarah Gerhardt. Proceeds from the luncheon (projected to be approximately \$10k) will benefit the CDC Outdoor Learning Classroom project.

3. Spring Annual Appeal

The Foundation will be mailing an annual appeal to approximately 5,000 households this month requesting unrestricted support for the Foundation. In particular, we are hoping to generate interest in recurring gifts (automatic credit card payments) to provide a sustainable source of income for the Foundation.

EVENTS

1. MPC Scholarship Award Ceremony

The Foundation partnered with Financial Services again this year to host our Scholarship Awards Ceremony on Tuesday, May 16th. The Ceremony will feature an inspirational program and an informal reception in the lobby catered by MPC's Hospitality program.

COLLEGE SUPPORT

1. Evans College Incentive Program - Third Group begins this Fall!

The Foundation selected 81 students from local high schools to participate in the third cohort of the Evans College Incentive Program. So far, 72 students have signed an acceptance letter indicating the will be participating in the program.

ADMINISTRATION

- 1. The Foundation's Executive Committee will be meeting on Wednesday, June 21, 2017.
- 2. The next Foundation Board Meeting will be Wednesday, August 9, 2017.
- 3. Beccie Michael has been elected President-elect for the Rotary Club of Carmel by-the-Sea beginning July 2018.

Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by:
Dr. Kim McGinnis, Vice President for Student Services
May 31, 2017

Athletics

The softball team won the Coast South Division Championship. It's our first softball championship in 30 years. They hosted Taft College in the NorCal Regional Championships and suffered heartbreaking 11-10 loss in the third game of the best two out of three game series. Sally Bowles was named Conference Pitcher of the Year and Coach Keith Berg was Coach of the Year!

Track is ending a successful season with 4 women qualifying for the CCCAA State Championship. Breann Scally qualified in the heptathlon, long jump and triple jump. Tanisha Hill qualified in the long jump. They will be joined by R'Leesha Gooden-Fair and Reyna Santoya in running the 4 X 100 relay. Congratulations to our first year full-time instructor/coach Marcus Carroll.

The MPC Golf Team qualified two players, Leo Deschamps and Jacob McGowne for the NorCal Championships. Neither player placed high enough to qualify for the State championships.

Tennis Coach Vi Tran was named Coach of the Year for women's tennis.

Access Resource Center (ARC)

Orientation/Schedule Building workshops for incoming HS students with disabilities - April 17th & 18th.

Tour of campus and ARC program for Pacific Grove HS students - April 26th

PGHS campus visit to assist students with registration for classes and ARC program - May 11th

ARC scholarship reception - May 12th

Child Development Center

ECE Lab School - On Sunday, April 30, 40 MPC Staff and Parent Students from the Center volunteered at the Big Sur International Marathon. They were a part of the "Green Team", sorting recyclables and compostable. They represented MPC well!

May 19 is the Children's Pre School graduation in the Student Center.

Financial Aid

POWERFAIDS; the new financial aid management system: Is in the final stages of implantation. Student Financial Services hopes to be live by the end of the month and will begin the financial aid processing for the 2017-2018 academic year.

Student Activities

May 17th: 10 am - 2 pm (Flag Pole) Stress Buster Event, this is ASMPC's final event for the year, fun and free food for all!

May 24 - 11:30 am - 1pm (Student Center) ASMPC Classified Appreciation Event Lunch

Student Success & Equity, Career Transfer Center Outreach Activities

Join the Pack! (April 29): 430 attendees. Representation from 28 different programs (academic and student services); offered series of workshops. Kim McGinnis already has a summary of this event that you can use.

Marina Registration Kick-Off (May 10): regular event that occurs every semester. Have traditionally had counseling and financial aid present. This semester we added a tabling component where MPC programs (academic and student services) were available to meet with students

Categorical Services Coordinator for Marina began work and has started providing coverage at the Marina Center

Ribbon Cutting and Signing as opening of the CCAP Agreement between MPC and MPUSD held at the Marina High 10 Year Anniversary event (May 13). Dr. Tribley and Dr. Diffenbaugh present to sign the agreements and cut the ribbon. Jon Knolle and Kiran Kamath also attended.

GradGuru survey: Results attached. Overall, 13% response rate (% of total users who replied); average was 10% response across all schools. Of that, 97% have said that they are highly satisfied with the app, and 23% of those said that "it changed their college lives."

Assessments in April and May: 24 English, 5 English as a Second Language, 24 Math

Schedule Building Workshops: 5 (including the two from Join the Pack!) with a total of 173 graduating high school seniors attending, meeting with counselors, and developing their fall schedules and abbreviated education plans

CTRC: Transfer Student Medals will be given out to everyone at MPC graduation who is also transferring. Currently, there are 125 students who have RSVP'd for graduation and indicated that they are transferring.

Dual Enrollment Coordinator: in the last stages of the hiring process (interviews scheduled to be completed by the end of the month).

CTRC: University Rep Visits. Representatives from CSUMB, Grand Canyon University, Fashion Institute of Design and Merchandising, and UC Santa Cruz visited MPC to speak with students about transferring to their colleges.

Veterans

The Veterans are participating and/or hosting in the following events:

Monday, May 22nd

Memorial Day Event

Wednesday, May 24th Veterans Rec

Veterans Recognition Ceremony